


Since its launch in April 2020 
the National CARE Hotline has handled over 45,000 calls 
Zaobao, 15 Aug 2021 (English translation) 
 

The COVID-19 pandemic has disrupted many people’s lives and livelihoods, contributing to an increase 
in stress and anxiety. Since its launch in April 2020, the National CARE Hotline has handled over 45,000 
calls.  

Speaking at the Asia Pacific Mindfulness Conference organised by Brahm Centre, Dr Janil Puthucheary, 
Senior Minister of State, Ministry of Health and Ministry of Communications and Information, says, 
“The COVID-19 pandemic has been with us for over a year. As a result of the pandemic. many people 
face severe disruption to their lives and livelihoods. Social isolation, economic uncertainty, and loss of 
income have contributed to an increase in anxiety and distress among our population.” 

Since its launch in April 2020, the National CARE Hotline has handled over 45,000 calls. In addition, 
the Ministry of Culture, Community and Youth, Health Promotion Board, MOH, various government 
organisations have introduced various initiatives and exercise to equip Singaporeans with the skillsets 
to provide emotional support to others. 

Singapore has been steadily increasing the capacity of community mental health services under the 
Community Mental Health Masterplan. As of end last year, there were over 220 GP partners and 14 
polyclinics providing mental health and/or dementia services. We have worked with the Agency for 
Integrated Care (AIC) to set up 50 community outreach teams in partnership with Social Service 
Agencies (SSAs) to provide mental health interventions such as psycho-social therapeutic 
interventions and counselling for persons with mental health needs in their home. 

Dr Janil says, “The pandemic will continue to pose a challenge to the mental well-being and health of 
the population, particularly since its impact is likely to last for some years to come. Hence, we will 
need to continue with efforts to build greater resilience in our people to allow us to emerge from this 
crisis stronger.” 

The Asia Pacific Mindfulness Conference 2021 which started yesterday, attracted over 6,000 
registrants. More than 70 international and local practitioners in the field of mindfulness, and mental 
health have come together to share the benefits, practices and science of mindfulness to uplift your 
life through webinars and workshops. 

In her welcome address, Associate Professor Angie Chew, CEO, Brahm Centre said the centre plans to 
roll out a mental health initiative with some of the schools to support the students, teachers and 
parents in managing and reducing their stress. A/Prof Angie Chew says, “People face a lot of stress, if 
we are not able to effectively regulate our emotions, it will cause insomnia, depression, anxiety and 
many mental health issues.” 

“If we don’t have a happy mind, we won’t have a happy life. We must learn to care for our mental 
health and transform our fearful thoughts into more fearless thoughts.” 
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